
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
· Early Years Block Budget
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
FOI request – Local Authority funding for free entitlement for three and four-year-olds

Financial year 2019/20

Did you have any underspend or overspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2019/20?

Please provide information about any underspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2019/20 including the amount of any underspend and what actions, if any, were agreed relating to this underspend.

Answer:

The total underspend in the Early Years Block for 2019/20 was £1.033m, of which £1.085m related to 3 and 4 year olds.
The underspend was carried forward into 2020/21 as part of the local authority DSG (dedicated schools grant) reserve.


OR:

Please provide information about any overspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2019/20 including the amount of any overspend and what actions, if any, were agreed relating to this overspend.

Financial year 2020/21

Please provide information about whether any contingency was planned in the Early Years Block for the Financial Year 2020/21 and, if so, what was the amount of the contingency?

There is a £370k contingency in the 2020/21 early years block budget.


Please provide information about any plans for any remaining unspent contingency budget at the end of the financial year.
The Council don’t have any plans currently.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk

